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Puckett & Faraj





October 4, 2011
Via First Class U.S. mail
Via Facsimile 734.425.1047
Attorney Renee Coulter

28416 Five Mile Road

Livonia, MI 48154

Re: False report of criminal activity using your name; Pickney v. Chehadeh
Dear Ms. Coulter


On Saturday October 1, 2011, a crime was committed in your name.  Someone –a woman- purporting to be attorney Renee Coulter called the Oakland County Probation Department and provided a false report of the following to supervisor Michelle Attar:  that Ms Souad Chehadeh missed a court appointment on Friday; and that she left the state and took –kidnapped- her kids with her.  The caller went on to provide further details of Ms. Chehadeh’s alleged probation violations and raised concerns about the whereabouts of the children. The woman purporting to be you went on to provide her name as “Renee Coulter” and an office number, which is your number. Supervisor Attar conducted her own investigation of the allegation and determined that they are false.  As a part of her investigation she called my client Ms. Chehadeh.  Before ending the call she directed Ms. Chehadeh to have her attorney call Supervisor Attar.  

I called Supervisor Attar on October 3, 2011, confirmed the facts of the phone call, the false report of the commission of a criminal offense and discussed your alleged role in the criminal act.  I expressed to her that I do not believe that you would make such a phone call and that it was probably someone purporting to be you.  The purpose of this letter is to 1) confirm that neither you nor anyone on your behalf made the offending phone call to Supervisor Attar to falsely report that Ms. Chehadeh had left the State of Michigan in violation of her probation conditions; and 2) to seek your assistance in requesting a criminal investigation into the matter.  As you may be aware a false report to a peace officer in Michigan is a violation of MCL 750.411a.  The report in this case would be a felony subject to severe fines and imprisonment for a term of up to four years.  

I look forward to your response.  You may reach me by email at haytham@puckettfaraj.com or by telephone at the number below.








Sincerely,








Haytham Faraj, Esq.
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